## HARRY S TRUMAN HIGH SCHOOL

750 BAYCHESTER AVENUE, BRONX, NEW YORK 10475

TELEPHONE:

(718) 904-5400

FAX:

(718) 904-5502

Ms. Sana Q. Nasser, Principal

May 10, 2005

## Dear Mr.Kluger:

On behalf of the Harry S Truman High School Law Team of 2005, I want to personally thank you for the assistance you gave our students. Jeanne Mettler has advised me that you were the person who spearheaded the entire effort on behalf of the New York State Association of Criminal Defense Lawyers. Your colleagues were critical in helping our students to compete as effectively as they did. As you know, this team went further in the New York State Bar Association Mock Trial Competition than any other team has, in many years. They were undefeated until the fourth round, when they lost to Bronx Science High School. By the time we reached that stage we were one of only thirty two New York City schools left in the Competition, and one of only three public schools for all of the Bronx and Manhattan.

Enclosed is a Certificate of Appreciation for your efforts on behalf of our students. I thank you, and hope that you will be willing to assist us next year!

Sincerely,

Sana Q. Nasser

Principal

Enc.

## Law Academy Schoo,

In recognition of your contribution to the success of the 2005 Truman Law Team.

Matthew J. Kluger, Esq.

Captain

Principal

**April 1, 2005**